
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Rush City Economic Development Authority held Monday, December 17, 2018, in the City Hall Council Chambers at 5:30 p.m.

Members present: President Dennis Pederson, Dan Dalberg, Al Hoffman, Luke Moulton, Mike Carroll.
Others present included Nancy Hoffman, Executive Director of the Chisago County HRA/EDA and Derek Zeiler of Unity Bank.

Members absent:  Dave Chmiel and Nicole Perreault

The minutes of the regular meeting of November 19, 2018 were reviewed.

Motion by Carroll, second by Dahlberg and carried: To approve the minutes of the regular meeting of November 19, 2018.
Discussion of the City owned lots near the SW side of I-35, elections of officers for 2019 and adjusted meeting dates for January and February 2019 were added to the agenda.
The Administrator provided an update regarding the assisted living development agreement and summary of contract.  Closing will be the first week of January, 2019.

Motion by Hoffman, second by Carroll and carried: To approve the following:
RESOLUTION 2018-03EDA

RESOLUTION APPROVING A DEVELOPMENT AGREEMENT

WITH RUSH CITY SENIOR LIVING, LLC

BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of the Rush City Economic Development Authority, Minnesota (the "EDA"), that the EDA hereby approves a Development Agreement to be entered into with Rush City Senior Living, LLC in substantially the form heretofore presented to the EDA, together with such additional details therein as may be necessary and appropriate and such modifications thereof, deletions therefrom and additions thereto as may be necessary and appropriate and approved by Bond Counsel prior to the execution of the documents, and authorizes the President and Secretary to execute the Development Agreement on behalf of the EDA.  The execution of any instrument by the appropriate officer or officers of the EDA herein authorized shall be conclusive evidence of the approval of such documents in accordance with the terms hereof.

Approved by the Board this 17th day of December, 2018.
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President 

_____________________________

Secretary

Discussion followed regarding the tours of the CTX Trucking, CTX Engineering and Advanced Datum, hosted by owner Joe Wegleitner and held on December 17th, 2018. Tour was attended by Mick Louzek, Al Hoffman, Tom Schneider, Dennis Pederson, Frank Storm, Mike Carroll, Nancy Hoffman, Amy Mell and Lisa Ripp.  
Nancy Hoffman, Chisago County HRA/EDA, submitted the 2019 membership invoice for GPS 45::93 and provided information regarding the groups’ current activities.

Motion by Dahlberg, second by Carroll and carried: To submit payment in the amount of $850.00 for the 2019 GPS 45::93 membership.

The Administrator updated the EDA regarding substandard buildings and ongoing efforts to bring the Creamery and Schneider buildings into compliance.  The City Council will convene December 26th to consider submitting an Order of Compliance to the owner of the Schneider building, Rick Thorn.  The Administrator, Jim Schneider of the Chisago County Zoning Office, Chelsie Troth of Ledin, Hofstad, Troth and Fleming will meet with Creamery owner John Kliethermes on January 4th to discuss the situation.
A Small Cities Development Grant update was provided by the Administrator It was noted that the money for the grants must to be spent by September 30th, 2019.
Member Dahlberg told the EDA about his conversation with Jerry and Tammy Scheffer, owners of Creekside Farms and Event Center, and their need for lodging for their guests.  Discussion followed regarding City owned lots near the SW side of I35 as a possible location for a hotel.

The Administrator gave an update regarding the Strelow home on the north side of 4th Street and the future progress of the project.

Member Dahlberg discussed the need to update the video on the City website.  Jake Hagman is the proposed videographer for the project.

The Administrator informed the EDA of the research conducted by Chelsie Troth of Ledin, Hofstad, Troth and Fleming regarding the property owned by Dennis Kirk located adjacent to I-35.
Derek Zeiler of Unity Bank told of the open house to be held at Unity Bank on Friday, December 21st, 2018.

EDA meeting dates for January and February of 2019 were re-scheduled to Monday, January 28th and Monday, February, 25th, due to the observance of holidays.
Motion by Carroll, second by Moulton:  To approve adjusted EDA meeting dates for January and February, 2019.

Motion by Hoffman, second by Dahlberg:  To adjourn the meeting at 6:36 p.m. 
______________________________________

Administrator

